
Without a Doubt: 
 We praise the Lord for His goodness and your generosity towards the need for land for our church in 
Pacata. You know it is easy at times to doubt when attempting something for the Lord that requires big faith. Not 
that we doubt Him so much as we doubt ourselves and our own lack of faith. I am so thankful though that He is 
still faithful in spite of “me” and  that every time I doubt, He shows Himself  true. That is exactly what He has 
done time and time again and has done once again now. This past month we had a $5000 and $10,000 offering 
promised for the land. That would bring our total to $23,620 that we have, and a big step toward our goal. If you 
would like to help please make sure to mark it “Bolivia Land Fund" and send to; Vision Baptist Missions Inc, P.O. 
Box 647, Dawsonville GA 30534.  

Pedestrian Day: 
 The first Sunday of this past month was Pedestrian Day in Bolivia, which they have four times a year on 
Sunday. We decided to have an activity at church, since there would be many people walking and biking past the 
church on that morning. We sat up tables and handed out drink and popcorn, along with invitations to the church 
and a new tract that we had printed about why we are different as a church. The tract tells how we are different in 
three main areas, one, that our focus is on reaching and helping every part of the family, two, that the Bible is 
what guides what we believe and do and no other book, and three, the only way to salvation and heaven is 
through Jesus Christ and what He did on the cross and not by works or religion. In all we handed out several 
hundred of each and made contact with many people. We even had a family that has been coming to church that 
we spoke with on that day. We praise the Lord to be able to share the gospel with those in our community.   

Many Travels:  
 The past couple of months have been very busy with several trips and ministry opportunities. First Beth 
was invited to speak at a ladies conference in Peru the end of February, but traveled by herself. Then we had our 
regional conference the end of February to the first part of March in Colombia. Then two weeks later I was invited 
to go to Uruguay and translate for a pastor’s training time with Bro. Bill Hill that comes to Bolivia. Then the 
following week Beth and I were in a mission’s conference for a week in the US and afterwards she stayed to help 
get things ready for our daughter Grace’s wedding and I traveled back to Bolivia. Then the kids and I traveled 
back to the US the end April, to be here for the wedding. All the traveling has been crazy but we thank the Lord 
for safety and for all the opportunities to help others in the ministry. 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for Pastor Juan and his family that are working in Santa Cruz. 
2. Pray for the funds needed to help our church in Pacata buy land. 
3. Pray for Pastor Pablo as his wife is due to have their third child any day now. 
4. Pray for the church in Quillacollo as they are still trying to get their paper work for building. 
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